
Saint’s APA Board Meeting 
August 22, 2018


Vasey Hall


Call to order - Laura Walsh


Approval of May 2, 2018 meeting minutes - Jim Horne


Prayer - Laura Walsh


Principal’s Report - Jim Horne 

New Theater is an “amazing” space with training coming for all technology.  The 
facility has over 10,000 light presets, 4K video projection, seats 400 participants  and a 
great space for future APA lecture series.  


Student Transitions (students coming and going between different schools) is the 
most in the past decade.  While it has been a net gain of two students, we have seen 
boys transferring between Bishops. Cathedral, Mater Dei and Saints.  Enrollment at 
Saints is full.


A New Website greats our parents at the start of the year.  While the content remains 
the same there is a new look and feel to the site.


Seek Wisdom is this year’s theme for Saints. St. Augustine wrote in his 55th letter that 
“anything stemming from love must be good.” We must seek balance for our boys.  It’s 
not all about GPA and AP test scores.  We are in the business of service. We will be 
asking our boys how they have served others and what have they done with their 
opportunity to love one another? We want to build independence for our students by 
having them seek wisdom.


Halo Joe’s Spirit Shop has a new larger and prominent location in Vasey Hall.  Come 
by and get all your school spirit wear.


Ride Share anyone? There has been an outcry for transportation to St. Augustine and 
we  welcome in the  Saints “Ride Share” program.  Traditional bus/van transportation is 
a huge cost to the system and we can’t afford this level of  commitment.  We took a 
look at OLPs bus routes and used this as inspiration for project “Saints - Ride Share.” 
APA  has the opportunity to manage ride share lists and connect the families to the 
rides along our freeways to Saints.  Ride support should be up and running by October 
with the ability to adapt to support sports, after school programs and change of home 
location. (See attached flier)




Community Events - Chris Cashman (alumni events) 
Homecoming Week will be in October as a week to connect family, friends and Saints 
Alumni.  Spread the word.  We have 2,000 alumni in our database for 12,000 
graduates.  We need a way to connect to our alumni and make it easy for them to find 
each other.  Each year will will recognize years ending in different numbers.  This year 
we are recognizing classes ending with 3 and 8.  Join the festival at Saints on October 
27th and help build our network. Our Brotherhood is strong in San Diego so let’s 
connect young Saintsman with Alumni and bring families together around a festival 
during Homecoming Week 2018.  The APA will help with food. This is a no cost event 
for the festival with a nominal cost for food.  Volunteers are needed and appreciated.
(See attached flier)


President’s Report - Laura Walsh 
Thanks to Annie and Janet for our end of year APA dinner as it is always a well 
attended and thoughtful event.


Hospitality will be sending out email blast during meet the teacher night and sending 
out information during the first week of school. Treats and drinks will be made available 
during meet the teacher night.


Freshman Representative will be Kimy Erpelding who will be communicating to the 
class through the Principal’s office.


8th Grade Visitation will take place on October 3rd and 4th.


Family Mass is taking place on September 16th.


Next Meeting - Sept. 26, 2018 



Attachements 








